ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th March 2016 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Thomas, Blakemore, Matthews, Pritchard, Evans and Cooper.   Additionally  P.C.S.O. Steve Bellis and the Clerk.
Apologies.  Councillor Lowther.
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7th December 2015.
These were accepted as a correct record.
Matters arising.
Culvert behind the Cross Foxes. The red and white barriers had not been put up by Mrs. Barnett or W.C.B.C.. They are an eyesore and should be removed and a permanent, safe fence erected.  Clerk to contact Mrs. Barnett and Sir Charles to try and expedite this before our next meeting.
Flexibus.  Still operating.
Eyton Hall Lane.  Work completed and it is much improved.  Councillor Evans wished to place on record his thanks and appreciation to Councillor Pritchard for his  efforts in bringing this about.
Flashing light outside Eyton Primary School. Councillor Pritchard to confirm its installation.
  Agenda.
1. Police Report.

P.C.S.O. Bellis reported  -
· One A.S.B. in Eyton.

· One theft of a vehicle from Erbistock.  The car had been found and returned.  Issue discussed at some length.

· The on-going problems and dangers of parents' parking outside the school to drop off and pick up their children.  Councillor Cooper reported that the Headteacher had written to them about this.  Councillor Matthews outlined the dangers she faced when walking her grandchild to school and having to step into the road around cars parked on the pavement. 
Councillor Pritchard informed the meeting that four people had put their names forward  to be trained as Community Speed Volunteers.

He also reported the employment by W.C.B.C. of four Enforcement Officers for litter and dog fouling. 

The Chair thanked P.C.S.O. Bellis for attending and for his contribution to the meeting.     
2.  Planning Applications.
· Rose Hill Lodge, Erbistock.  Listed building consent for Raised Timber Decking round existing extension.  P/2014/0717.  Pending. Clerk to contact the Planning Officer for an update as to why this is still pending. 
· Garden House, Erbistock.  Application for a Lawful Development Certificate for an existing use operation.  The dwelling has not been occupied by person employed or last employed in agriculture.  P/2015/0269.  Granted.  
Councillors Thomas and Pritchard and the Clerk had met with Mr. Forster, the Planning Officer, to discuss the reasons behind his acceptance of this application.  He informed them that the applicant had provided documentary evidence to show that the dwelling had not been occupied by persons employed or last employed in agriculture over the last 10 years.  He had accepted this and granted the Certificate.

Subsequently the Clerk had received a request from Louise Phillips, the Planning Enforcement Officer, for information on a separate building in the grounds of the Garden House that was converted in 2007 for holiday accommodation.  This appeared to be permanently occupied, and if so, was in contravention of Condition 3 of the original application.  She later informed the Clerk that she had met Mr. Simon Wingett and he had assured her that the property is operated as a holiday let, but only rented out to one individual.  They do not reside there full time but use it as a holiday home when they visit family the area.

· Box Hedge Cottage, Cae Adda Lane, Erbistock.  Change of use of part of garden and rear paddock to equestrian use.  Incorporation of part of rear paddock into residential curtilage.  P/2016/0235.  No objection.  
       3.  The Queen's 90th Birthday Celebrations.

             After some discussion it was agreed that we offer to provide a cake for all the pupils and staff at Eyton Primary school.  Councillor Cooper will liaise with the Headteacher with regard to numbers, timing etc.  Councillor Matthews provided the names of two local people who could be asked to bake the cake. 
      4.   Council Web Site.

It was agreed we pay Lucy Li £50 for over seeing the site for 2015/16 and ask her to continue for another year.
      5.   Clerk's expenses.

The Clerk reported that no expenses were due for 2015/16 and as he had some money in hand he felt it better if he claimed any necessary expenses at the end March 2017.  This was accepted. 

      6.    Correspondence.

· Letter from the Dementia Friendly Communities Coordinator of the Alzheimer's Society.  Decided not to take up her offer of a presentation.

· Letter from Treasurer of Eyton W.I. asking for financial help.  Decided to send a cheque for £100 to help towards the cost of hiring speakers.
       7.   A.O.B.
· It was agreed that we donate £125 each to St. Hilary's Church, Erbistock and St. Deiniol's Chuch, Eyton to help with the upkeep of their graveyards. 
· Concern was again expressed about the bad state of the roads in our area, particularly Chapel Lane and Rosehill Lane, Erbistock.  Councillor Pritchard said he would bring it to the notice of the appropriate department.
· Concern expressed at the damage to grass verges caused by recent electrical contractors and large vehicles.
        8.   Date of next meeting.  Monday 20th June, 2016 in Erbistock Village Hall at  7.30 pm.
